
 
 
 

Dear Valued Community Member,  

Due to the current minor consent laws enforced by the State of California, (American Academy 

of Pediatrics v. Lungren, 16 Cal.4th 307 (1997); Cal. Health & Safety Code §§ 123110(a), 123115(a)(1); 

Cal. Civ. Code §§ 56.10, 56.11).L), Plumas District Hospital can no longer support portal proxy account 

access involving minors from the ages of 12 to 18. This means that once a child reaches 12 years of age, 

parents will no longer have proxy access to view the minor’s account and medical records via portal. This 

change went into effect on Thursday, March 22nd, 2021.  

To access medical records unrelated to minor consent laws, please fill out and submit a Medical 

Records Request form to the Health Information Management Dept. The request form can be 

downloaded from our website at: www.pdh.org/patients/medical-records. Once completed, please 

email the form to medicalrecords@pdh.org or send it to this fax number: 530.283.7197  

Thank you for your understanding and patience.  
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